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												FINANCE LICC
		MINUTES FROM THE MEETING HELD ON: 26/01/2016
Present: Philip Severs (PS), , Matt Parkin (MP), Dan Bye (DB), Vic Mottershaw (VM), Robert Dewar (RD), Erica Cook (EC), Antonia Barton (AB), Anna Gunn (AG), Vanessa Chettleburgh (VJC), Hillary Hughes (HH) Simon Taylor (ST)

In attendance: Sohil Zokari (SZ), Patrick Egan (PE), Wendy Kay (WK)

		
1	Apologies 
	Apologies were received from: Kathryn Anderson (KA) and Lorna Pettifer (LP)

2	Review of the minutes and actions from the meeting 26/11/2015
The minutes were reviewed and agreed that they were a true and accurate record. 

YOU@SHU PS noted that he has met with Laura Bramhall to discuss the feedback he had received from Finance Managers about YOU@SHU.

MP noted that he has received the link with LB and is looking at how it fits in to the journey to achieving our finance vision work. 

PS noted that the Governors are looking at briefing on pensions and this may be something which if it is being prepared for the governors we could ask the organisers to come and present to LICC too. 

The guiding principles were updated taken to ICC by PS for approval following VJCs update. 

3 	Systems Update
	e5 upgrade -  The upgrade which was planned for December was not possible and has been re scheduled to the 22nd February. MP noted there are still a few issues which need resolving before sign off including work to the Procurement Portals, the Management Accounts Cube, Journals and Single Sign-on. EC asked MP when we have to be upgraded by? MP advised that support for this version runs out in 2017 so we have to be upgraded before then.
	Action - PS asked ST to take a look at the e5 upgrade and what has caused the delays. 

Bank Recs - MP noted that we now have a live e5 module which we are using against our payments account.  The general account is more complex and will take a little longer. MP said that the bank recs processes are to be looked at to make the support of processes more coherent. 

Payment Platform - We now have some transaction software which can be viewed at http://store.shu.ac.uk/ and is currently in test, this is for high volume low income payments. 

pFACT -  MP advised pFACT is used to cost up research proposals. We have a new version which will be installed in February. The new version is the last version and will no longer be supported by the manufacturer so a long term solution is being worked on to replace pFACT. 
   


4 	Matters Arising
Hillary Hughes, Sickness Management - HH noted that the University has a higher than sector average rate of staff sickness. It was agreed by ULT to run a pilot in FD to provide support to staff with certain injuries such as musculoskeletal injuries and mental health problems. There will be greater access for staff to physiotherapy or counselling.  There is also to be additional support for managers when managing sickness, after 4 weeks the staff member will be referred to occupational health and there will be more support for managers and staff around meetings, reviews of sickness and key dates in sickness periods. 

5	Staff Reps Update 
	Coffee Morning Update - EC noted that the coffee morning was a great success and was well attended across the two locations. The discussions were more positive and have moved on from having a grumble to thinking about how we can find solutions. The highpoints of the conversations were:
GCC - this was seen as a good and enjoyable experience and there is interest in doing something again but a little shorter. 
Awayday - the awayday was discussed and it was noted that it was far better than ones in the past, it was much more engaging and fun. However, it was also noted that the timing of the last awayday was poor for Sales Ledger.  
The engagement working group - the charity board was discussed and it was also asked if there would be a volley day again?
Sales Ledger - The sales ledger changes to processes were discussed however there were concerns raised about if there will be staff losses as a result? It was noted that the changes to the income processes will allow for more time for things like debt chasing. EC asked MP if it would be possible to automate an online form for field trips? 
Nominations - PS noted the nominations for Staff Rep's close this week. 
Working Group - HH advised that there is a University working group which meets to discuss how you can improve your health whilst at work. 
Action - VJC and AG to look into this.
Sustainability Report - PS spoke to LICC about Mark Swales' recent sustainability report noted that it is worth a read. 
Action - PS  to circulate the Sustainability Report.

6	Directors Update
Actions' arising from EOS - PS to circulate the report which Roger Eccleston has written for ULT. One of the actions of the report is to bring all 'enrolled' staff from the EOS to be 'engaged' staff which feeds into the work we are carrying out on the Journey to our Vision piece of work. There is also an action to take a look at executive career development. 
Action - PS to circulate Roger Eccleston's report

Induction Session with VC - The session went well and PS was very happy with the calibre of work which was produced to give to the VC and also the speakers at the session who articulated very well what is that we do in finance, what we have going on and what our biggiest issues and pressures are. Emma Scoffield ran though the life of a HoF - embedded in the Faculties. MP - gave an overview of the systems and also noted the problems we have with IT. Kathryn Brewin spoke about directorates and how it differs from management accounting in the faculties. RD spoke about Corporate Reporting, VC spoke about the engagement work she has been working on and ST spoke about Financial Services. PS touched on the FE priorities and noted finance is in a good position.

Financial Update from ICC - PS presented his slides from the recent ICC meeting. The slides outlined the current university financial position at P3 and noted how our forecast accuracy was very good. FRS102 will start to impact this year, PS noted how pension costs are calculated and that last year we received a credit against our pensions where we were expecting a debit. 
PS noted the Comprehensive Spending Review which will start to impact on us, both positively and negatively. 
PS stated we start from a good place we have money in the bank we have got reserves in the balance sheet and we have time and options to make decisions.

7	Financial Services Update
	First Impressions - ST gave his first impressions on what he has experienced in his first month at SHU he has been meeting with key stakeholders in the university and getting a feel for the University. ST noted he has been very impressed with the openness and responsiveness to financial services and the directorate as a whole. ST noted that last week was very busy but it ended well and he feels privileged to be sat with and working alongside such a strong team. 

8	Journey to Achieving our Finance Vision
VJC talked to the LICC about a time which she felt really engaged at work, and highlighted how it wasn’t the work that she was carrying out at this time it was the fact that she felt valued, she was praised for hard work and she was managed well. VJC noted that the engagement piece of work is about making staff feel proud and passionate that they work for SHU Finance. 

Services - VJC fed back that she has now carried out feedback meetings with 25 stakeholders of Sales Ledger; she has also met with the team leaders in Sales Ledger to talk through the feedback and find out what the team thought about it. The meetings with stakeholders went well and in general, the feedback has shown that the service they receive from Sales Ledger is very good and most of the suggested improvements are to move from manual to electronic processes. 

Document Library - The deadline for completion of the library is Friday 12th February and we are currently on track to meet this date. 
People engagement strategy and action plan - In advance of the meeting, AG circulated the people engagement strategy and action plan and noted the strategy and action plan are to go to FE for final sign off, they will then be going to FLG where she will be asking for volunteers to take ownership for the actions that do not currently have owners. 
Next Steps: AG to take the strategy and action plan to FE. Owners are to be assigned to actions at FLG. The engagement working group are to meet and there is a managers working group to be started. 
Action - AG to meet with existing and new members of LICC to go through the action plan. 

ST asked if we could work on some form of launch teaser event using poster etc. VJC that we might be thinking about doing something at the same time as the VC comes to speak to the directorate. 
VJC advised the Danny Hannah from HR is keen to meet with managers from finance to discuss manager workshops.

9	Management Accounting Update 
RD advised there is a G5 post in D&S which is a good development opportunity for someone to step across from Financial Services. RD the positive effect such roles like this have on the directorate by enabling pathways and better links between financial services and management accounts.

RD discussed the integrated planning process which has supported the thinking and the figures going into this year's round of planning sessions with the new VC. The forecast accuracy has been picked up and has been better than before. The management information packs have made the process much more efficient which has allowed for far more focused action based meetings. 


10	AOB




No other business was raised. 



	Item
	Action
	Responsibility
	Progress

	New Actions

	e5
	ST to take a look at the e5 upgrade
	ST
	

	Working Group
	VJC and AG to look into the University Working Group for improving health whilst at work.
	VJC / AG
	

	Sustainability Report
	PS to circulate Mark Swales' Sustainability Report
	PS
	

	EOS Report
	PS to circulate Roger Ecclestone's Report
	PS 
	

	Engagement Strategy
	AG to meet with the current and new LICC members to go through the action plan
	AG
	

	
Ongoing Actions


	Guest Speaker - Pensions 
	PS agreed to speak to Phil Dixon about this.
	PS
	Parked

	Talent Management
	AB to add Talent Management to a forward agenda when the time is appropriate. 
	AB
	Parked
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